




About the Calero Dam and Reservoir

The Santa Clara Valley Water District built the Calero Dam during the Great 
Depression, completing it in 1935 after acquiring land as the Santa Clara Valley Water 
Conservation District. The dam and reservoir is one of the six original reservoirs 
approved for construction by voters in May 1934.

Both dam and reservoir are located on Calero Creek. The 2.2-miles-long reservoir can 
store 9,934 acre-feet of water. Its surface area is 349 acres. Calero Reservoir provides 
water directly to drinking water treatment plants, which treat and test it for safety. The 
district then distributes the water to water retailers to sell to the county’s 1.8 million 
residents. Calero also captures and stores winter runoff to recharge groundwater basins, 
helps store water from the nearby Almaden Reservoir watershed and accepts imported 
water.

A 2012 independent engineering study identified Calero Dam as a seismic risk due to the 
presence of alluvium – gravel and sand from the underlying creek bed – under the 
downstream dam embankment. That material could liquefy during a major earthquake 
on a nearby fault and cause the dam to deform significantly, risking an uncontrolled 
release of reservoir water.  In response, the state Division of Safety and Dams (DSOD) 
imposed storage restrictions for the reservoir of 19-feet below the spillway crest, keeping 
water levels lower than normal to prevent topping in the event of a major earthquake 
until the water district assesses and conducts corrective action to restore the dam’s full 
integrity.
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